Introduction

Forecasts of households and population for Fairfax County are prepared by the Economic and Demographic Team of the Department of Management and Budget of Fairfax County. These forecasts are produced annually using a mainframe computer system known as UDIS (Urban Development Information System). The forecast process generally follows a bottom-up approach by estimating vacant and under-utilized land and forecasting residential development based on planned residential densities according to the county's Comprehensive Plan and other factors.

The effective date of the forecasts is January 1 of each year. The forecasts are then submitted to MWCOG for their approval.

Forecasts
Forecasts of the number of households and population in Fairfax County are derived from forecasts of total number of housing units by housing type. To obtain the number of forecast households, the forecast number of housing units by type is multiplied by the expected vacancy rate. Household population is then derived from the forecast number of households by applying an average of persons per household by type of housing within each planning district within Fairfax County. Group quarters population is then added to household population to complete the forecast of total population.

There are two basic phases (or horizons) of Fairfax County's forecasts: short-term forecasts, based on the number of housing units at various stages in the “development pipeline” and long-term projections, based on several factors, including estimated residential build-out levels and other trends.

Short-Term Forecasts

Short-term forecasts (up to five years, including the base year of the forecast) are based on the number of housing units in the “development pipeline” and their status. This definition includes: housing units under construction, units for which a building permit has been issued but construction has not yet begun, units shown on approved site plans, units shown on proposed site plans, units associated with re-zoning approvals and units associated with re-zoning plans submitted but not yet approved. Based on historical development patterns, probabilities are used to forecast the likelihood that units at each of these stages will be built during the short-term forecast period.

Long-Term Forecasts

Long-term forecast (extending at least 20 years, including the base year of the forecasts) build on the short-term forecasts and are based, in part, on planned residential densities according to the county's adopted Comprehensive Plan. From these planned residential densities, an estimate of residential build-out is constructed and the number of housing units are forecasted based on build-out and other trends. Future vacancy rates and average persons per household are determined based on an analysis of census and other historical data and trends, Fairfax County's bi-annual household survey results, and judgement about future trends associated with these factors.

